
Canfield, Ohio 
February 13, 2017 

 
A Work Session of the Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks was held on Monday, 
February 13, 2017, at the MetroParks Farm. President Lee Frey welcomed guests and staff.   
 
Roll Call was as follows: Germaine Bennett, present, Lee Frey, present; John Ragan, present; and Tom 
Shipka, present.   
 
Steve Avery, Planning & Operations Director, gave a presentation on Mill Creek MetroParks land; will be 
available on our website. 
 
Carol Vigorito, Recreation & Education Director, gave a presentation on Nature Education in Mill Creek 
MetroParks; will be available on our website. 
 
Lee Frey announced that the next meeting of the Board is a Work Session scheduled for Monday, April 
10, 2017, at 6 p.m., at the MetroParks Farm. 
 
There being no further business, Germaine Bennett moved to adjourn the meeting. John Ragan 
seconded the motion, and the vote taken resulted as follows:  
  

Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Ragan, Shipka  
Voting Nay:  None  
  

The meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.  
 


